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June 14, 2021 

San Jose City Council 
20 E. Santa Clara Street 
San Jose, CA 95113 

Via email to: mayoremail@sanjoseca.gov; Chappie Jones <District1@sanjoseca.gov>, 

Sergio Jimenez <district2@sanjoseca.gov>, District3 <district3@sanjoseca.gov>, 

District4 <District4@sanjoseca.gov>, Magdalena Carrasco <District5@sanjoseca.gov>, 

Dev Davis <district6@sanjoseca.gov>, Maya Esparza <District7@sanjoseca.gov>, 

Sylvia Arenas <district8@sanjoseca.gov>, Pam Foley <District9@sanjoseca.gov>, 

Matt Mahan <district10@sanjoseca.gov> 

Re: San Jose City Council 6/15/21 Agenda Item 3.12 Measure T: Support for Lake 

Cunningham Water Quality Investment 

Dear Mayor Liccardo and San Jose City Council Members, 

Please approve the memorandum from Council Members Arenas, Carrasco, and Cohen 

to show your continued support for directing the remaining Measure T funds toward 

improved water quality.  Improving the water quality at Lake Cunningham is important 

for the health of wildlife and humans and allows Parks Recreation and Neighborhood 

Services to reopen the area, permitting access to nature by residents of East San Jose. 

Ongoing projects to improve access to nature and water quality in southern San Jose, 

with restoration work in Coyote Valley and with the Valley Water creek separation 

project for Almaden Lake in western San Jose, makes addressing the imperiled nature 

of Lake Cunningham in eastern San Jose an equitable priority for improving the City’s 

water quality. 

We recognize that water quality is related to the quality of land next to the water. Today 

the lake is encircled mostly by rocks and asphalt and very little native vegetation. Native 

wetland and riparian plants along the water’s edge can filter contaminants away from 

the water. This will also enhance nature-based recreation activities (walking, jogging, 

birding, botanizing, photography). 

Sincerely, 

 

Dave Poeschel, Open Space Committee Chair, Loma Prieta Chapter Sierra Club 
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Shani Kleinhaus, Environmental Advocate, Santa Clara Valley Audubon Society 

             

 
 
 
 
 

James Eggers, Executive Director, Loma Prieta Chapter Sierra Club 
 

Arvind Kumar, Board Member, CNPS Santa Clara Valley Chapter 

Alice Kaufman, Legislative Advocacy Director, Green Foothills 

Esther Duong, Co-lead, San Jose Youth Climate Action Team, Silicon Valley Youth 
Climate Action 

 

 


